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  Wausau Prospectors 

  Carl Mauritz, Secretary 

  PO Box 233 

  Tigerton, WI 54486-0233 

 

  

                                                           

                                                                                    

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please send me your stories or prospecting tips for consideration in future newsletters, 
I want to make this informative and interesting for all readers and I need your help. 
Thank you gold@huntforgems.com or Carl Mauritz, PO Box 233, Tigerton, WI 54486 

 

 

 

 

 

           HELPFUL WEBSITES 

Wausau Prospectors   http://wausauprospectors.com 

Carl Mauritz                               www.huntforgems.com 

Carl Mauritz Forum                    www.huntforgems.com/goldminers 

Deerfield Detectors                    www.deerfielddetectors.com 

Chippewa Falls Metal Detector    www.threeseasonstreasurehunters.com 

GPAA                  www.goldprospectors.org 

Green Bush Chapter                    www.greenbushgpaa.com 

 
Rick Gremler’s Wausau Site       http://www.ricksbucketlist.com 

 

Heart of WI Gem & Mineral         http://fromtherockroom.com/club 

 
Other Club News 

Greenbush Wisconsin 
Chapter of the GPAA – holds meetings on the 2nd Saturday of 
each month at 3pm in the Greenbush Town Hall, N6644 
Sugarbush Rd, Greenbush, WI.  For more information contact 
Ron Smith at (920)892-4092 or visit www.wisgpaa.org. 
Mid-State Metal Detecting Club 
Mid-State Metal Detecting Club meets every 3rd Wednesday of 
each month at 7pm in the Stevens Point area. Contact Steve 
Miller for more information (75)572-1845. 
Tomah Wisconsin 
Chapter of the GPAA – holds meetings on the 3rd Saturday of 
each month at the La Grange Town Hall, 22731 Flint Ave.  1.8 
miles west of Tomah on Hwy-21.  For more information 
contact Mike Fait at (715)384-9265 or e-mail at 
mgfait@charter.net 
.Wisconsin Northwoods Adventures 
Chapter of the GPAA – holds meetings on the 2nd Saturday of 
every month.  For more information contact Tom Frank at 
(715)579-7111 or visit http;//www.wisconsingpaa.com. 
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NEXT MEETING –December 6th - at Cedar Creek Mall in Wausau – 11AM 

The mall is located next to I-39 just north of Gander Mountain. Take I-39 exit 185 – Business 51 North to county 

road XX/ Imperial Avenue. Turn right and then go straight ahead. The community Room is located at the main 

entrance of the mall. BBQ will be provided. Please bring a dish-to-pass. 

 

Presidents Letter 
 
     What a wonderful meeting we had for November. It is all about 
bringing folks together with a common interest. It was great to be 
back in the community rooms in the Cedar Creek Mall. A big thank 
you to all the folks that brought a dish to pass and all the 
volunteers that help make our club happen. The Alabama Gold 
Camp program by Rick Gremler was very informational. Thank you 
Rick. Wanda Riel brought a copy of the new law in Marathon 
County prohibiting recreational gold prospecting and read it to the 
members. Thank you Wanda. 
 
     As expected, Marathon County will no longer allow recreational 
gold prospecting on county land. This also includes collecting rocks 
and metal detecting. You can still go recreational gold prospecting 
on private land with the land owner’s permission. We need to get 
out and get to know our board members in the various counties 
that we live in and show them how harmless our recreation is. 
Invite them out to the stream with a pan and shovel and find some 
gold. We also need to get out and meet the people that represent 
us at the state level and share our interest. 
 
    Our December meeting will be our annual Christmas Party. We 
will again have a gift exchange. Bring a gift and you will be given a 
ticket. Later as the tickets are drawn you go up and pick a gift.  
Keep the cost at around $10 and the gift should be one that can be 
used by a guy or gal (unisex). So, if you bring a gift you will get a 
gift. Lots of raffles and food will top off the meeting. Steven Miller 
from Deerfield Detectors will be setting up a table full of items to 
sell. Perhaps an early Christmas gift to yourself? 
 
Happy Thanksgiving to all you Prospectors. See you at the 
Christmas Party. 
 
Kurt 
 

CLUB OFFICERS 

President:     Kurt Bublitz 
                       (715) 340-2831  
                       Lizzy101@charter.net 
 
Vice Pres.:     Chris Bung 
                        715-687-3246 
                        cbung@frontier.com  
 
Secretary:     Carl Mauritz                            
                       (715) 253-2228   
                       gold@huntforgems.com 
                      
Treasurer:     Barb Bublitz 
                       (715) 340-9720 
          Lizzy101@charter.net  
  
                        Randy Mauritz 
Outings          (715) 253-2228  
Coordinator:  gold@huntforgems.com 
 
Community   
Outreach         
Officer:          Ken House 
                    
  

Club            Peggy Gremler 

Historian:       rgremler@charter.net 

 

Club                Chris Bung 
Librarian:                     715-687-3246 
                        cbung@frontier.com  

   

Web                 Rick Gremler 
Master:            rgremler@charter.net 
                        http://wausauprospectors.com 

mailto:cbung@frontier.com
mailto:gold@huntforgems.com
mailto:Lizzy101@charter.net
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ITEMS FOR SALE 
Anyone wanting to list items for sale in the monthly news-letter 
should contact Carl at (715)253-2228 or at 
gold@huntforgems.com  

 
Prospecting Picks $30.00 Contact Dennis Lulloff 

E-mail: dmflulloff@charter.net 
Phone # 715-797-4904 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

WAUSAU PROSPECTORS Meetings and Events 
2014/2015 
 
December 6th: Meeting & Christmas Party. 
January 3rd: Meeting. Program: Finding Diamonds in the 
Midwest. 
February 7th: Meeting. Program: Gold Prospecting in 
Alaska. 
March 7th: No meeting. Klondike Days in Eagle River 
Wisconsin. 
April 4th: Meeting. Program: Gold panning and rock 
collecting in South Dakota 

 
 

 

 

Canned 
Goods 

Remember to 
bring non-

perishable food 
items to the 
meeting. For 

each item you 
donate you 

receive a ticket in 
the drawing for a 

piece of gold.  

GPAA Renewal Reminder 
HEY WAUSAU PROSPECTORS!!  

 
You don’t have to be a member of the Gold Prospectors 
Association of America to be a member of the Wausau 
Prospectors, a GPAA Chapter. But, if you’re not a member of the 
GPAA, you are missing out on a lot of really good stories and 
information by not getting the “Gold Prospectors” magazine and 
the “Pick & Shovel Gazette” paper, plus the Mining Guide. Check 
out the GPAA website at: http//www.goldprospectors.org  
For the Wausau Prospectors members who join or renew the 
GPAA, please let them know that you are a member of the 
Wausau Prospectors GPAA Chapter. We earn Chapter credits 
from the GPAA that can be used like cash when ordering catalog 
items from the GPAA that we use for our club such as raffles. 
Joining the GPAA includes many benefits.  Find out at 
http://www.goldprospectors.org/membership/gpaa or call the 
GPAA toll free: 800-551-9707 
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SECTRETARY’S REPORT 
 

We had 58 members show up for our meeting this month.  
Kurt gave the Pres. Report, Chris gave the V.P. report, Carl 
gave the Sec. Report, Barb gave the Treas. Report, Ken 
gave the food report, Peggy gave the historical report, 
Rick gave the web site report, Randy gave the outings 
report. 
 
Wanda Riel gave a talk about the new law for Marathon Co. 
I want to thank Wanda and Johan for coming up here for 
all the meets in Marathon Co.   
 
We had a talk on the Alabama Gold mine by Rick Gremler. 
He gave a great talk and we might have to have an outing 
there at a later date. He talked about what equipment you 
can use and the camping fees Etc. 
 
I want to wish you all a Happy Thanksgiving. 
 
Dave Toole gave a little talk about a piece of Copper from 
the White Pine Mine MI. It weighs about 150#. 
 
Gold nuggets - Bruce O, Mike F., Lisa M. Bruce O, Larry B. 
from Gold bags from Carl 
 
Carl 

 

[Type a quote from the 

document or the summary 

of an interesting point. 

You can position the text 

box anywhere in the 

document. Use the Text 

Box Tools tab to change 

the formatting of the pull 

quote text box.] 
RAFFLE WINNERS 

 
Food – Terry K , Kevin Rightmire 
Nugget – Harold B, Mike Fiat, Larry Ehrenberb 
Special – Bruce Olbrantz 
50/50 - $86.00 – Kim M. 

 

 

Canned Goods & Pet Food Donations 

Remember that we are collecting canned goods for the local 

food pantries at our meetings.  For every can of food you 

bring you get a raffle ticket for a piece of gold to be given 

away at every meeting.  Maybe you can win yourself a little 

gold while helping others. 

The pets need our help too. Donations go to neighboring 

Humane Societyôs or to some Food Pantries that except 

pet food. 
 

 

mailto:gold@huntforgems.com
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Donations for the Raffle Table 11/01/14 
Barb Bublitz – Paint scraper, Can Opener, Gold Prospector charm, Ball cap & candy. 
Delight & Randy Caylor – Magazines. Peggy Gremler – Cards & frames. Deerfield Detector, 
Valerie Thompson – Rocks, Carol Schwartz – 1 item, Bruce Olbrantz – Gold pan.   

 
Discoveries in the Southern Sierra 
These Californians very naturally halted along the San Joaquin tributaries, which lay on the route 
taken from the southern settlements, and were reported even richer than the northern mines. Among 
them was Antonio Franco Coronel, with a party of thirty, who had left Los Angeles in August by way 
of San Jose and Livermore pass. Priests as well as publicans, it appears, were possessed by the 
golden demon in those days; for at the San Joaquin Coronel met Padre Jose Maria Suarez del Real 
who showed him a bag of gold which he claimed to have brought from the Stanislaus camp, that is to 
say, Sonora, a recently discovered spot that was rich in gold. This decided Coronel and party to go to 
the Stanislaus, where they found a company of New Mexicans, lately arrived, a few Americans, as 
well as native Californians from San Jose and proximate places. To the camp where Coronel halted 
came seven Indians, wishing to buy from him and his party, and offering large quantities of gold for 
such articles as took their fancy. One of Coronel's servants, Benito Perez, was an expert in placer-
mining. Struck with the display made by the natives, he proposed to his master to let him have one 
of his Indians as a companion, so that he might follow, and see whence the savages obtained their 
gold. It was dark before the Indians had finished their purchases and set out for home, but Benito 
Perez, with the Indian Augustine, kept stealthily upon their tracks, eventually arriving at the rancheria 
where Captain Estanislao had formerly lived. Perez passed the night upon a hill opposite the 
rancheria hidden among the trees, and waiting for the Indians. Early the following morning the same 
seven started for the gold-fields, taking their way toward the east, followed by the Mexican and his 
companion. At a place afterward called Canada del Barro the seven began to dig with sharp-pointed 
stakes, whereupon Perez presented himself. The Indians were evidently annoyed; but Perez set to 
work with his knife, and in a short time obtained three ounces in chispas, or nuggets. Satisfied 
with his discovery, he went back to Coronel. The two determined to take secret possession; but 
eventually Coronel thought it would be but right to inform his companions, especially as Perez' report 
indicated the mine to be rich. Secrecy was moreover of little use; their movements were watched. In 
order not to delay matters, Perez was dispatched with two dumb Indians to secure the richest plats. 
This done, Coronel and the rest of his friends started, though late in the night. Such was their 
eagerness, that on reaching the ground they spent the night in allotting claims in order to begin work 
at daybreak. Everybody was well satisfied with the first day's working. Coronel, with his two Indian 
servants, obtained forty-five ounces of coarse gold. Dolores Sepulveda, who was busy a few yards 
away, picked up a nugget fully twelve ounces in weight; and though there were more than a hundred 
persons round about, all had great success. On the same bar where Sepulveda found the nugget 
worked Valdes, alias Chapamango, a Californian of Santa Barbara, who, by digging to the depth of 
three feet, discovered a pocket which had been formed by a large rock breaking the force of the 
current and detaining quantities of gold. He picked up enough to fill a large towel, and then passed 
round to make known his good fortune. Thinking that he had money enough, he sold his claim to 
Lorenzo Soto, who took out in eight days 52 pounds of gold. Water was then struck, when 
the claim was sold to Machado of San Diego, did also, in a short time, secure a large quantity of gold. 
Coronel, leaving his servants at his claim, started to inspect the third bar of the Barro Canada, with an 
experienced gambusino of the Sonorans known as Chino Tirador. Choosing a favorable spot, the 
gambusino marked out his claim, and Coronel took up his a little lower. The Chino set to work, and at 
the depth of four feet found a pocket of gold near an underground rock which divided the two claims. 
From nine o'clock in the morning till four in the afternoon he lay gathering the gold with a horn spoon, 
throwing it into a wooden tray for the purpose of dry-washing. By this time the tray had become so 
filled with cleaned gold that the man could hardly carry it. Tired with his work he returned to camp, 
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giving Coronel permission to work his claim. The latter was only too glad to do so, for with a great 
deal more labor, and with the assistance of his servant, he had not succeeded in obtaining more than 
six ounces at the spot he had previously been working. During the brief daylight remaining Coronel 
made ample amends for previous shortcomings. The Chine's luck caused great excitement 
in the camp, where he offered to sell clean gold for silver; and had disposed of a considerable 
quantity when 
Coronel arrived and bought seventy-six ounces at the rate of twelve dollars and a half to the ounce. 
The next day the Chino returned to his claim; but as large numbers had been working it by night, with 
the aid of candles, he decided on abandoning the mine and starting upon a new venture. 
Purchasing a bottle of whiskey for a double-handful of gold, and spreading a blanket on the ground, 
he opened a monte bank and started dealing cards. His luck however, had run out, and by ten o'clock 
that night he was both penniless and drunk. Such is one of the many phases of mining as told by the 
men of 1848. 

 
Early Day Hydraulic Mining 
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